

Waimāero Fendalton-Waimairi-Harewood Community **Board Information Session/Workshop NOTES**

Date: **Monday 25 November 2024**

Time: 4.30 pm

Venue: Boardroom, Fendalton Service Centre,

Corner Jeffreys and Clyde Roads, Fendalton

Present

Chairperson Jason Middlemiss **Members** Aaron Keown Nicola McCormick

Principal Advisor

Maryanne Lomax Manager Community Governance Tel: 941 6730

maryanne.lomax@ccc.govt.nz

Meeting Advisor

Aidan Kimberley Community Board Advisor Tel: 941 6566

aidan.kimberlev@ccc.govt.nz

Website: www.ccc.govt.nz

Waimāero Fendalton-Waimairi-Harewood Community Board Information Session/Workshop 25 November 2024



The agenda was dealt with in the following order.

1. Apologies Ngā Whakapāha

Apologies were received from James Gough, Bridget Williams, David Cartwright, Sam MacDonald, Linda Chen and Shirish Paranjape.

2. Development of a Local Alcohol Policy (LAP) - process and progress Community Board Information Session/Workshop Notes

Staff from the Policy, Legal and Engagement Teams briefed the Board on the development of a Local Alcohol Policy (LAP) including:

- What a LAP can and cannot do
- The decision-making process
- Progress since the June 2024 decision to commence work on an LAP
- How stakeholders and communities can participate
- The proposed timeframe for the project
- The Community Board's role in the process
- Insights from the Life in Christchurch Survey

During the discussion the Board raised the following points:

- The Board asked if the Council will access data to validate whether people's perception of alcohol-related behaviour is aligned with what the data shows. Staff advised that they do this as much as possible, but some data is difficult to access or simply is not collected.
- The Board asked if there is a ward by ward breakdown of the number of licensed premises. Staff advised that this information will exist, and noted that there are many types of licenses including sports clubs and working men's clubs so this will likely add up to more than people expect.
- The Board asked if there will be an opportunity to review the list of stakeholders. Staff advised that the list will be sent to the Community Governance Team for input. The stakeholder list is extensive and has a representative sample of all license types. Anybody who is interested can also visit ccc.govt.nz/localalcoholpolicy and click the 'sign up' button to receive updates.

Attachments

A Presentation - Local Alcohol Policy Progress Update ⇒ 🛣

3. Community Parks Rolling Renewals Programme FY25-FY27 Community Board Information Session/Workshop Notes

The Manager Operations – Parks Development presented to the Board on the following:

- The purpose of the rolling parks renewals programme
- How Parks determine what is renewed
- Some examples of minor green asset renewals.

The Board asked if Parks could suggest a potential candidate for a small park in the Harewood Ward to be planted in native bush and the local elected representatives will assist in discussing this with the community.

Waimāero Fendalton-Waimairi-Harewood Community Board Information Session/Workshop



25 November 2024

Staff asked the Board for feedback as soon as possible on the list of projects currently scheduled in the programme and if any need to be reprioritised.

Action Points

• The Board asked staff to suggest a park with low demand in Harewood which could be a candidate for being converted to native bush.

Attachments

A Presentation - Community Parks Rolling Renewals Programme 🔿 🖺

4. Transport Programmes

Community Board Information Session/Workshop Notes

Staff from the Transport Unit briefed the Board on the Transport Programmes, including:

- The criteria for selecting and prioritising projects
- How projects are funded
- The difference between resurfacing, rehabilitation, renewals and footpath resurfacing.
- The distinction between the Minor Road Safety Programme and the Minor Safety Interventions Programme
- The projects currently proposed for the Waimāero Fendalton-Waimairi-Harewood Community Board area.

During the discussion the following points were raised:

- Bryndwr Road is not currently on budget and the section in the worst condition ranks approximately 175th in the city based on condition. However staff are aware that this project is a high priority for the Board and will work with the Board to find options. As a starting point, staff will provide a cost estimate to the Board for renewing the street.
- The Gardiners Road shared path project is on track and a report is due to come to the Board in early-mid 2025.
- The Radcliffe Road project is being progressed. KiwiRail want the project to go ahead due to crash history at the level crossing.
- The resurfacing of Rastrick/Tonbridge Streets will be brought forward into the next few financial years.
- The Northcote/Sawyers Arms/Greers intersection is not currently in the Capital Programme.

Action Points

• The Board requested a cost estimate for a renewal of Bryndwr Road.

Attachments

A Presentation - Transport Programmes ⇒ 🖺

Meeting concluded at 6.30pm.